

J. C. AND US MINISTRIES

To bikers and others Rich and Jennie Hardesty

Rich and Jennie Hardesty
6594 Point Pleasant Road, Elk Grove, Calif. 95757

916-599-0705-www.jcandusministries.com Non-profit Federal Tax I.D. No 94-3372919



God's GIFT to us. John 3:16 For God so loved the world that He gave His only Son, that whoever believes in Him should not perish but have everlasting life.

Merry Christmas

As I am writing this newsletter I am dictating this to my daughter so this will be short. Merry Christmas to all of you and hope this new year is full of blessings.

As you know myself, Jennie, is battling a brain infection, but I will overcome this. Rich never left my side the entire time I was in the hospital. This year has been full of blessings and trials.

David Huleva, Jennie's stepdad, turned 100 years old this year. Also Gramps, Shandie and Mason's grandpa, turned 100 years old.

The trials we are enduring at this time is Betty, Jennie's youngest sister, is having health issues and needs prayer. Betty was so caring and took care of Jennie during her first craniotomy. Jennie's oldest sister went to be with Jesus on December 2nd. Please keep the family in your prayers.

The Hunt family have had some blessings this year. Chris is thriving well in Diamond Springs, he is self employed, he has a sweet girl in his life named Jackie. He had a scare this year with a heart attack but is doing well thanks for the great care he had from Jackie.

John is doing well at his job at Waste Management.

Sweet Sarah is now engaged to Tyler and they are looking forward to a June Wedding. Sarah also just received her bachelors degree in Science in Health Care Administration.

Kim was able to finally go to Italy with Gabe and her good friends. She is now taking time off of work to care for Jennie. Praise God that he gave Kim the wisdom to notice things were not ok with Jennie. She acted fast and got medical attention. This infection that Jennie has is extremely rare. It came as a complete surprise to the medical staff. God was in control.

The Snyder family is also doing well. Mason is busy working at an art studio and has a very nice girl is his life her name is Katie. Shandie and Justin are enjoying married life. Shandie loves her teaching career and Justin is thriving in his career also.

We had a great time in Sturgis with Howard witnessing to others. Many seeds were planted. Jennie enjoyed working in the kitchen. Rich and Howard loved going out at night witnessing to the lost. It was nice having Howard doing the driving.

The ministry support has been such a blessing. Thank you so much to everyone who has given meals, donations and most of all your prayers during this trying time. Lord willing we will be going out this new year and plant more seeds.

In His service, Rich, Jennie and Kimberly



